Dear Friends,

         
Our summer holidays are almost at an end and we’ll start to go back into school on Monday (Jan 28th) along with the office staff. We’ll just go in for part of each day. We officially start back on February 5th with a Heads’ meeting and the staff  return on the 6th. The children don’t come back until February 14th.
         
We’ve had a month at home. We had all sorts of plans to go away but none worked out and then we just decided not to bother and so stayed in! The weather has been very hot and humid although we have had very little rainfall. Most days it’s too hot to just go out unless you know you’ll find air conditioning somewhere. Gwen finds the heat very difficult these days! Mags is more likely to work in the garden in the heat!
         
We spent our time relaxing and doing things we don’t get round to in term time so we have been knitting, sewing, gardening, baking and reading. We also had to get round to the housework and the washing and ironing (when Man Utd are playing) !! We’ve had a few friends round for meals too. The dogs have been happy to have us around.
         
The English chapel closed for most of January but starts up again this Sunday (27th). The bishop and Sally are in England so we have been organizing who does what. We start on Sunday with the first service back and we have  worked on that too. Whilst we have people ready to preach, not many want to lead so we have that privilege and we have been preparing for those.
         
We will have a staff service on February 6th when we are all back in school. We hope that Pastor Ronnie will be in charge of that. The pupils will also have a service as they start the year back at school and we are wondering whether we should do that one as we want to start the year giving thanks to God for the school’s 50 years as we start our year of celebrations.
         
February will be a busy month as we have lots of parents’ meetings and also we start camps. Each area of school has its own parents’ meetings  starting around the 8th of February before school starts and continuing in the following week. The 6th form also go on a leaders’ camp  to prepare them to help lead other camps and also to help them choose who they want as Head boy and girl. They will go to Surubii, our sports ground.
         
We are very happy that Victor Santa Cruz will be joining our staff as overall head of the Spanish curriculum. Please pray for him as he settles in to his new role and that he will be able to establish good relationships with staff, pupils and parents. He has the advantage of having taught in the school over 20 years ago and of also knowing most of the staff. Pray too for the annexe as he leaves there. Professor Catalino will be in charge there but Victor will still go along there at the end of each afternoon.
                   
We have been planning for our 50 years celebrations and  they will continue throughout the year and involve the pupils as much as possible. They will also involve ex pupils and parents. The school’s birthday in March 18th so we will combine that with our Easter service on March 22nd. The pupils will do various presentations  and then in June we will have our big celebrations. We have invited the ex heads to join us as well as Mission agency representatives. We are planning a big meal for ex pupils and parents. It's been hard trying to find a place that could cater for over 1,000 people! (We had 800 at the 40thanniversary!!)
         
Please pray for all these things as we start off a new year. Pray that the Lord will be glorified and that the pupils and parents will come to know Him better.
         
We are both well and have enjoyed a lazy month. Please pray for us too as we start back in school; for re adjustment to getting up early, for the Lord’s wisdom in all situations  and also for stamina in the heat.
Please note that our e mail address has now changed and we can be reached at mygparaguay@gmail.com
         
Thank you to all of you for your very generous support of us and for all your prayers.   We are very thankful for all you do for us and give thanks to the Lord for you just as Paul says in Phil 1:3. Thank you too for all your Christmas cards and messages.
         
God Bless,
Lots of love,
Gwen and Mags xx
